
Duty to Consult on Felling Street Trees

The period of consultation has ended. This is a notification that this tree will be RETAINED. 
This decision notice meets the duty to notify following consultation for removing street 
trees set out in section 115 of the Environment Act 2021

Reference 100054

Site Abbotsford Gardens

Ward Churchfields

Position Outside 64

Species Crataegus xlavallei (Lavallée's hawthorn)

Summary of 
responces

No responses were received as part of this consultation.

Notice Date 16/08/2024

Decision 
summary

Alternative construction methods were sucessfully cariied out to upgrade 
the gas main and tree removal work will not be necessarry at this time.

For further information about Council tree management please visit our website at 
www.redbridge.gov.uk/our-streets/council-trees/

Facilities are also available to view this notice online at libraries. 

Alternatively,  the tree management service may contacted by post Arboricultural and 
Horticultural Department, The WREN Office, Ley Street Depot, 531 Ley Street, Ilford, Essex, 
IG2 7QZ

Decision



Duty to Consult on Felling Street Trees

This is a notification that this tree is proposed to be removed.  From the date of this notice 
there is a 28 day period in which you can provide comments on the proposed tree removal. 
This notice meets the duty to consult requirements  set out in section 115 of the 
Environment Act 2021

Reference

Site

Ward

Position

Species

Reason for 
removal

100054 

Churchfields 

Abbotsford Gardens 

Outside 64 

Crataegus xlavallei (Lavallée's hawthorn) 

There is a utility upgrade, which requires the excavation of a "T" junction 
gas main where the tree is located. Alternative methods to upgrade the 
gas main will be investigated during the consultation process; 

Notice Date 04/07/2024

Replacement If the tree is removed a single replacement tree, suitable for this position, is 
programmed to be planted between November 2024 and March 2025.

Solutions 
considered

however, if these are not successful it may be necessary to remove the tree 
so that the gas main may be upgraded. 

Alternative methods to upgrade the gas main will be investigated  
during the consultation process and if successful the tree will be retained. 

To provide comments on this proposal and for further information about Council tree 
management please visit our website at www.redbridge.gov.uk/our-streets/council-trees/

Facilities are also available to view this notice online at libraries. 

Alternatively,  comments may be posted to Arboricultural and Horticultural Department, 
The WREN Office, Ley Street Depot, 531 Ley Street, Ilford, Essex, IG2 7QZ

Any comments should be made by 02/08/2024

Consultation


